To: City of Lexington {jhalasz@lexingtonva.gov)
Subject: ‘ Spotswood Dates
August 11, 2020 First discussion with Mr. Gaskin (please note, due to the Enfield project & his interest

in the VDOT site there were previous communications regarding those items)

September 30 Unsolicited Offer is Made

October 15 Closed Session

November 20 Revised Unsolicited Offer

December 17 Closed Session

December 19 Draft Purchase Agreement

January 7, 2021 Closed Session

January 19 Purchase Agreement Finalized
January 21 Purchase Agreement Introduced at Public Meeting
February 2 Presentation & Listening Session {2:00)
February 10 Same (6:00)

February 11 Same (8:00)

March 1 Same (2:00)

Conversation/Contact with RARA

Emails: January 6, 11, 12, 21, 22, 26, February 2, 3, 11

Phone calls & zoom: January 6 — 10:00, January 11 - 2:45, january 13 — 1:00, January 27 — 10:00, February 11, February
15-11:00, February 23 - 9:00

Numerous weekly discussions with the Committee evaluating potential new sites for RADSS & to extend opportunities to
partner with RARA in locating a site & providing facilities.

- Beginning February 9 & extending through the month

Best,

TJim Halasz



